12th June, 1950.

To

The Vice-Chancellor, Allahabad University, Allahabad, U.P.

Dear Sir,

I have learnt from Mr.S.C.Sengupta about his conversation with you. I have also received from him Mina Potapova's "Russian Textbook, Part I" and Anna Semenoff's "A new Russian Grammar".

I have looked through them and consider that Mr.Sengupta is quite competent to teach the two books, and introduce the students of your institution to Russiar literature and culture.

I remain, Dear Sir,

Yours faithfully,

Kalimpong, 20th February, 1950.

It is with pleasure that I recommend my friend Mr. Suresh Chandra Sen Gupta, M.Sc., for appointment in the Russian Language Departments of Indian Universities. His good working knowledge of Russian and wide acquaintance with Russian Literature would be a valuable asset to these Departments.